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NOTE FROM THE PERMANENT MISSION OF URUGUAY FORWARDING A LETTER FROM THE MINISTER OF FOREIGN AFFAIRS REGARDING THE REPEATED 
BLOCKING OF BRIDGES OVER THE RIVER URUGUAY
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PERMANENT COUNCIL

 


PERMANENT MISSION OF URUGUAY
TO THE
Organization of American States 
174/06
The Permanent Mission of the Eastern Republic of Uruguay to the Organization of American States presents its compliments to the OAS General Secretariat and has the honor to refer to the presentation given by the Minister of Foreign Affairs of Uruguay, Mr. Reinaldo Gargano, to the Permanent Council on May 3, 2006, regarding the cutting off of access to the bridges that unite the Argentina Republic and the Eastern Republic of Uruguay by inhabitants on the Argentine bank of the Uruguay river.

Accordingly, this Mission attaches a note by the Minister addressed to the Secretary General and requests that it be brought to the attention of the permanent representatives accredited to the OAS.

The Permanent Mission of Uruguay to the Organization of American States avails itself of this opportunity to convey to the OAS General Secretariat renewed assurances of its highest consideration.
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To the General Secretariat of the

Organization of American States

Washington, D.C.
Minister of Foreign Affairs

Montevideo, October 24, 2006
Excellency,


I have the honor to address Your Excellency to bring to your attention further instances in which groups of Argentine citizens cut off access to the bridges over the Uruguay River on October 13, 14, and 15, 2006, blocking traffic from and to Uruguayan territory, thereby once again violating the Treaty of Asunción as well as the fundamental principles of international law that guarantee free transit.
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As you will recall, the Arbitration Tribunal of MERCOSUR declared in operative section 2 of its award of September 6, 2006 that “the absence of due diligence with respect to actions that the respondent should have taken to prevent, counter, or, if need be, correct the cutting off of the roads joining the Argentina Republic with the Eastern Republic of Uruguay by inhabitants near the Argentine bank of the Uruguay River, as described in paragraphs 90, 91, and 92 of the preambular section of this award, is not compatible with the commitment undertaken by the states parties to the founding treaty of MERCOSUR to guarantee the free circulation of goods and services among the territories of their respective countries.”


Furthermore, as regards the motives adduced by the Argentine citizens who blocked access once again, it is important to bear in mind the exhortation pronounced earlier by the International Court of Justice in its ordinance of July 13, 2006, when it called on those involved to refrain from taking any steps that could make it more difficult to solve the differendum.


This communication is being sent with a request that, as Secretary General, you kindly bring its contents to the attention of the permanent representatives, since the incidents it refers to ratify our presentation to the Permanent Council on May 3, 2006.

Accept, Excellency, the renewed assurances of my highest consideration.
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Dr. José Miguel Insulza

Secretary General of the

Organization of American States
Washington, D.C.
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